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In lieu of the monthly March 
meeting RNA will organize a 

neighborhood social.  

6:30pm at Wiley Gunters
Come meet your neighbors!

Details to follow.

Riverside Neighborhood Association
Encompassing Neighbors from Lawrence Street to Light Street and from Key Highway to the Railyard

NEXT MEETING: Monday, February 26
7:00 pm at Salem Lutheran Church (corner of Randall & Battery)

RNA Calendar of 
Upcoming Events 

FEBRUARY

Feb 26 RNA Monthly Meeting 

MARCH 
Mar 03 RNA Garden Club
Mar 05 Community Safety Walk
Mar 26 RNA Social 

Riverside is a vibrant and dynamic neighborhood to live, work, and play.  
There are many projects and programs in the works that are designed to 
enhance the livability of our neighborhood. Below are a few updates:

Cross Street Market Revitalization
You will soon begin to see visible changes inside and outside the Cross Street 
Market.  Exterior demolition work has already begun, and interior work is 
scheduled to begin in early April.  The Market will remain open while this work 
is in progress.  You can follow @CrossStMarket on Twitter and Instagram for 
more updates.  

Spring Community Yard Sale
We are combining the Spring and Fall Community Yard Sales into one yearly 
event to be held in the fall.  Due to declining interest, there doesn’t appear 
to be suffi cient support to host two yard sales per year.  We are hoping that 
an annual Community Yard Sale will result in greater participation from both 
buyers and sellers. 

Residential Parking Permits 
Last month’s newsletter provided an update on the upcoming implementation 
of residential permit parking in our neighborhood.  Jeff Brown, RNA’s parking 
committee chairman, and Steve Robinson, the manager of residential parking 
permits for Baltimore City, will be making presentations at our upcoming 
neighborhood meeting on February 26.  This will be a great opportunity to 
get your questions answered. 

Volunteers Needed
It will not be long until freezing temperatures are replaced by warmer weather 
and sunshine.  RNA hosts a variety of activities, including our neighborhood 
COP walk, our garden club, and our summer concert series.  We need your 
help!  To learn more, come to our monthly meetings or email RNABaltimore@
gmail.com.  

NEIGHBORHOOD UPDATES      – John G. Pare, Jr,

THE FEBRUARY MEETING IS ALL ABOUT PARKING!
RESIDENTIAL PARKING PERMIT IMPLEMENTATION

WHAT TO EXPECT AND WHEN
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The next scheduled SD CRC Meeting will be Thursday 
March 15, 2018 from 7:00 pm - 8:30 pm.  The location for 
SD CRC Meetings is the Baltimore Police Department 
- Southern District, 10 Cherry Hill Road.  The Southern 
District holds Community Relations Council Meetings 
on the 15th of every month.   Even if you can’t make 
this month’s, be sure to mark your calendar for future 
months.

Southern District Community 
Relations Council Meeting

The Gallery at Captain Larry’s hosted a Kids Bring the Love event earlier 
this month.  Over 40 young artists displayed 51 works of art celebrating 
love and raising money to benefi t BARCS.  The event was organized by 
Riverside residents  Brandon and Kristen Nicklas.  This event is just one more  
reason to love Riverside and a great reminder for all of us to bring the love 
to all our neighbors!

Kids Bring the Love to Riverside



FEBRUARY 2018  ________________________________________________________________ Page 3 



Page 4 ________________________________________________________________  FEBRUARY 2018



FEBRUARY 2018  ________________________________________________________________ Page 5 

© 2014 Allstate Insurance Co. 

912 Light Street 
South Baltimore
jimcraig1@allstate.com
www.allstateagencies.com/jimcraig/welcome/

Jim Craig
(410) 752-1300
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Proud to be part of  
our community.

I’m pleased to support our local 
 Riverside Neighborhood Association. 

I’m pleased to support our local  

FEDERAL HILL TAX
SERVICE, INC.

Corporate and Individual Tax Services
Offi ce  410-752-2219
Fax  410-752-0704

Email  federalhilltax@verizon.net

700 East Fort Avenue
Baltimore, MD 21230

Eugenia F. Dickerson
Now accepting applications for Summer 
2018 and the 2018-2019 School year. 

Come and meet our amazing staff of 
dedicated teachers and learn about our 
inquiry, play-based program for children 
2 years of age to Pre-K. To schedule a 
tour email us at befedhill@gmail.com.

We look forward to hearing from you. 

1530 Battery Avenue. 21230
    Inside Salem Lutheran Church 

            RSVP  Ilenev@bethelbalto.com 

A DIFFERENT KIND OF PRESCHOOL: SUPPORTING YOUR
CHILD'S ACADEMIC, SOCIAL, AND EMOTIONAL NEEDS

Bright Horizons at Tide Point is an exceptional place for children
to thrive. Our comprehensive curriculum, enriched with fitness,
art, music, and STEM (science, technology, engineering, and
math) programs prepare children for success.

BRIGHT HORIZONS AT TIDE POINT

1030 Hull Street, Cascade Building
Baltimore, MD 21230 (on Under Armour campus)
410.727.1232 | brighthorizons.com/tidepoint © 2017 Bright Horizons Family Solutions LLC

Emergent curriculum that allows teachers to plan activities and projects
for their class, taking into account the children's skills, needs, and
interests

Open and encouraged communication between parents and teachers

Art studio, STEM lab and movement areas on-site and included in
tuition
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2018 Riverside Neighborhood Association Dues Payment Slip

$5 per person

Riverside Neighborhood Association
200 East Wells Street
Baltimore, MD 21230

Name(s):_________________________________________
Address:__________________________________________
Email/Phone:_____________________________________

Please note: You can now pay dues 
and make donations on RNA’s 
website: riversideneighborhood

association.com.

 Contact Us:
On the Web: 
riversideneighborhoodassociation.com  
facebook.com/rnabaltimore 
twitter.com/rnabaltimore

Questions & Comments: 
rnabaltimore@gmail.com

Newsletter: 
rna.newsletter.21230@gmail.com

Mail:
Riverside Neighborhood Association

200 East Wells Street
Baltimore, MD  21230

2017-2018 Offi cers
President: John G. Paré Jr.
Vice President: Jen McLaughlin
Secretary: Rebecca Celotto
Treasurer: Joelle Woolston
2017-2018 Committees
Newsletter: Stefanie McKenzie
Crime: Shannon Sullivan
Friends of Riverside Park:
 Jackson Fisher
Development: Ann Fiocco
Trash/Clean-up: Vacant
Historian: Paul Stysley
Forestry/Street Trees: Jackson Fisher
Communications:  Rachel Wagner 

Riverside Park adult exercise equipment is coming.  Two adult exercise 
equipment areas will be installed in Riverside Park.  One across the path 
from the current kids’ playground and the other just north of the empty 
basketball court.  Baltimore City Rec and Parks received grant money to 
cover seven pieces of equipment.  Equipment will include a three person 
static combo unit, two ellipticals, plyometric steps, a 2-person arm/back 
combo unit,a lat pulldown unit, and a chest press unit.  Both locations will 
be handicapped accessible and ADA compliant.  Look for the installation 
in Summer 2018.

Riverside Park Outdoor Exercise Equipment 
– Jackson Fisher

PROPOSED EQUIPMENT LIST
SGR2005-1-71
SHP2009-5-03 (X2)
SHP2009-7-24

3-Person Static Combo
Single Elliptical
Pylometrics Steps

These 4 units may serve up to 8 people at a time. 

PROPOSED EQUIPMENT LIST
SGR2005-1-71
SHP2009 5 03 (X2)

3-Person Static Combo
Si l Elli ti l

PROPOSED EQUIPMENT LIST
SGR2005-1-42
SGR2005-1-48-W
SGR2005-1-48A-W

2-Person Back & Arms Combo
Accessible Lat Pull Down
Accessible Chest Press

These 3 units may serve up to 6 people at a time. 


